From: David Haralambidis

Sent: 24 November 2016 22:03

To: Phillips, Kate

Cc: Anna Elton; Wright, Andrew Subject: FW: Allotment parking

Importance: High

Dear Ms Phillips:

I am forwarding this message as it seems that you are the person you need to take action as soon as possible.

Kind regards, David Haralambidis

On 23/11/2016, 21:17, "David Haralambidis"

Dear Ms Elton:

Thank for your message below. I am writing to object about any closure of the parking bays at Fitzroy Park.

As you are probably aware I am a registered disabled person in Camden and I do have a valid Blue Badge. Closing the access to the bays will prevent me and my mother, who is my main carer and has also walking difficulties from accessing my allotment.

This is a discriminatory practice and must be changed as soon as possible.

Kind regards, David Haralambidis

Sent from my Vodafone Smart

On 23 Nov 2016 17:36, Anne Elton

>

>

> Hi All

>

- > I am forwarding a message re parking which Ray has just received yesterday
- > from Karen. It leaves only 2 days for any of us to write objecting, but car
- > users may want to express their (presumed) objections. So if anyone wants to
- > they should email the address at the bottom of the message. Ray will write n
- > behalf of the FPAA but individual letters also can carry weight.

```
> The Planning officer is Kate Phillips kate.phillips@camden.gov.uk
  > ref 2016/3752/P - 4 The Hexagon
  > Anne
  > Dear Karen
  > Many thanks for this. We will certainly object.
  > As we agreed, the loss of 19 parking spaces will inconvenience not only
  > plotholders but also those residents who regularly park alongside the
  > allotments.
  > Best wishes
  > Ray---- Original Message -
  > From: "Karen Beare"
  > To: "R. Long"
                                         l: "Andrew Wriaht"
  > Cc: "Bernard Carnell"
                                                      "Harley Atkinson"
  > Sent: Tuesday, November 22, 2016 1:33 PM
  > Subject: Allotment parking
  > Dear Ray & Andrew
  > You may remember when we met that I mentioned a planning application at No4
  > The Hexagon that proposed suspending up to 19 parking bays along the
  > allotments in order that they can access construction vehicles to site.
  > We of course confirmed that they had no rights to propose or impose such a
  > proposal, as the allotment holders were not lawfully permitted to park
  > anywhere else on Fitzroy Park and that there is an active FPRA permit and
  > penalty system in use.
  > We received amended documents earlier this month and regrettably it would
  > appear they have not withdrawn this proposal as part of the strategy to
  > mitigate construction access and impacts.
  > The deadline for objections is this Friday 25th November so it might be
  > worthwhile your writing in to object to this as it could impact allotment
  > holders very badly.
  > Their new suggestion is that all construction traffic is redirected via the
  > Grove. This removes the need to keep the road clear by the allotments to
  > accommodate a minimum of 1000 HGV movements. Apart from the clear
dangers
  > this new route would cause because of the steep slope and blind bends higher
  > up FP, we believe that the Applicant and owner of No4 has no prescriptive
  > rights of way to do this as we understand the original houses were built via
  > Merton Lane. As a consequence we are also rejecting that proposal.
```

- > The relevant reference is: 2016/3252/P 4 The Hexagon and the Planning > Officer is Kate Phillips: kate.phillips@camden.gov.uk

> Let me know if you need any further information at this time.

- > Kind regards > Karen